                                 

Lake Erie Swimming Board Meeting
                                                    
Monday, November 15, 2010





Solon Police Station Community Room

Present:  Craig Yaniglos, John Elliot, Tom Stacy, Brends De La Cruz, Morgan Cohara, Frank Campbell, Julie Knurek, Dave Olivier, Diane Finnerty, Chuck Kunsman, Marilyn Duman, Eric Dennis, KJ Stang

Guest:  Mike Lehto

Absent:  Laury Tryzbinski, Mike Gaudiani, Jimmy Dagley

Meeting was called to order at 7:30 p.m..

There are no conflicts of interest.

Consent Agenda was approved.  

Long Course Champs at CSU.  Mike Lehto from Cleveland State came to discuss a possible conflict with the date Lake Erie Swimming has reserved for Long Course champs.  There will be preview events for the 2014 Gay Games Cleveland is hosting on this same weekend.  Several thousand athletes will be on campus to use facilities for soccer, baseball, tennis and volleyball.  Mike wants to make us aware of this situation and discuss if we still want to have champs at CSU or would like move champs to another facility.  Both Akron and Canton would be available for use.  The swim meet portion of the Gay Games preview can be moved to another site, but the remainder of events will still be on campus.  Also, this will be a recurrent problem through 2014 as the same group will be renting CSU on the same weekend each year.  Athletes for the Gay Games will be using the lobby of CSU for registration and locker rooms will be open to all.  Parking will likely be an issue as well.  Julie Knurek is in favor of moving the meet as meet director.  KJ prefers to swim at CSU if possible.  Akron does not have a warm up pool.  Canton does have a diving well for warm up and down.  Sectionals, LC Champs and Zones are three weekends in a row, so moving LC champs to another date would not be possible.  Julie Knurek says we do not have a LC champs meet director and thinks that moving champs to Canton would necessitate someone from Canton being meet director.  Julie Bare pointed out that meets in Akron usually get a good turnout and parking is plentiful.  Chuck says we can put in breaks during the meet for warm up and down if champs are held in Akron and may be able to open up a lane for warm up as well.  Athlete protection and safety would be big concerns if the meet were to remain at CSU.  Motion to move LC champs 2011 to Akron passed.  We will look into moving LC champs a week earlier for next year (2012).
Action Items

1. Board of Review Finding re PAC fine for missing HOD.  Please see attached handout.  Board of Review chose not to have a hearing, but did send out a response after reviewing the details.  The BOD recommended that the fine be waived.  Also, the BOD recommended that PAC choose a third voting delegate not related to either Eric Spaulding or Melanie Dye to avoid a similar situation in the future.  Motion to accept the recommendations of the BOD regarding the PAC fine for missing HOD passed.  
2. Change in date of Parkview Meet.  Frank says the Parkview meet is scheduled to be held on July 24, but this is also the date of the Sectional meet.  He would like to move the Parkview meet to July 17.  The only potential conflict for July 17 is that this is the rain date for the open water meet.  Motion to move the Parkview Sizzler meet to July 17, 2011 passed.  
3. Change in location for LC Champs – see above.
4. LESD request to waive approval fee (Ronald McDonald Intrasquad Meet).Marie Salibra has sent in a request that Lake Erie Swimming waive any approval fees for this meet.  LESD has been hosting this meet for many years.  Motion to waive approval fee for LESD Ronald McDonald Intrasquad Meet approved.
5. Approval of head coach of LESI Zone Team.  Dave would like to nominate Tony Petruzzi of Medina to be head coach of the Zone Team this year.  Motion for Tony Petruzzi to act as head coach for the LESI Zone Team passed.
Discussion Items
1.  Central Zones Diversity Camp.  Advertisement for Central Zones Diversity Camp will be posted on the Lake Erie website.  Sam Seiple will be submitting an application to host this event.  The LSC will not be hosting it.  
2. Sectional Contribution (2011 LC).  Solon will be hosting LC Sectionals at CSU which means there will not be any travel reimbursement.  When a team from the LSC has hosted Sectionals in the past, Lake Erie has donated money to the host team to use if there is an excess in the budget.  We will not officially vote on this tonight, however, a straw vote on this passed.  Julie Knurek expressed concern that Solon may not have the manpower to run this meet.  Maybe Solon would like to use money as an incentive for volunteers.  
3. Travel Policy.  See handout.  Chuck has come up with a draft for a travel policy for our LSC.  He tried to keep it simple and did ask Susan Woessner for her input, although she did not get back to him.  This policy is designed for LSC travel and not club travel.  Proof of car insurance with rental cars should be considered.  Chuck is open to feedback.  Julie requests that everyone look at the policy and give Chuck feedback in the next week or so.  We will vote on this policy in December – it is to take effect January 1, 2011.  All clubs will have to have a club travel policy by this date as well.  USA Swimming should be providing examples of these policies, although nothing has been provided yet.
4. Hall of Fame Nominations.  The Cleveland Sports Hall of Fame asks for nominations at this time of year each year.  People nominated in the past and not selected remain in the pool.  Jerry Holtrey and Erica Rose were both nominated but not selected last year.  Diana Munz has been inducted.  Mark Gangloff is from Akron, so he cannot be nominated.  Julie says she will ask Rick Stacy to amend Erica Rose’s nomination.  
5. Strategic Plan Summary.  Julie says the meetings on this subject are done and she will get all the details out to the board.
Reports

1.  Athlete Reps.  KJ says he has been elected to Times and Recognition, a national committee, again.  Short Course champs were briefly discussed.  The afternoon session will be an open session to include 13 and 14 year old high school swimmers who have the cuts.  Julie reminded the athlete reps that Jr. athlete rep will need to be elected at the next athlete meeting at champs.  Jimmy will become Sr. athlete rep.  The Athlete’s Award recipient will also need to be chosen.  
2. Bus trip to Nationals.  Craig says all chaperone slots are filled, 25 athletes have signed up and there is room for one more coach.  The bus is a little over half filled.  This event is advertised for seventh grade and above.  The board thinks it should be opened to sixth graders with the goal of filling the bus.  
Old Business – none

New Business
Julie Knurek would like to have a meet referee and a deck referee at gold champs in the spring.  We are increasing the official’s budget as there will be seven sessions as opposed to five.  Last year we spent $2200 on officials last year with meet and deck referees.  Julie Knurek thinks the worst case scenario will be $2800.  This meet doesn’t really have a budget.  Chuck, Bob Burwell and Dave Wolfieil will all not be available, so rotation of officials would not be practical.  Motion to increase funding for gold SC champs by $600 passed.

Frank says one of the requirements for certification of officials is to attend one official’s meeting per year.  He still has three officials who have not attended these meetings, but these three officials have had stroke briefings at a National level meet.  This satisfies the requirement for certification and no waiver is needed.
Next Meeting will be Dec. 20th – travel policy will need to be voted on.

Snow Policy.  Julie Bare says she will send out an email by noon on the day of a scheduled board meeting if the weather is bad and we will vote on any issues by email.  

Meeting was adjourned at 8:15 p.m..

Respectfully submitted by Kim Stewart.
